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PROCEEDINGS OF THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
REGULAR MEETING
SEPTEMBER 30, 2016

THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS OF CUSTER COUNTY MET IN REGULAR SESSION IN
THE COMMISSIONERS BOARDROOM.

The meeting was called to order by Commissioner Attebery at 9:00 AM and the Pledge of
Allegiance was recited. Roll call was taken and the following were present:

Lynn Attebery Chairman

Bob Kattnig Commissioner

Kelley Camper Clerk to the Board

Clint Smith Assistant County Attorney

Commissioner Shy was absent.

AMENDMENTS TO THE AGENDA
None

AUDIENCE INTRODUCTIONS

Present in the audience were Brenda Gaide, BOCC Administrative Assistant; Brent Bruser; John
Johnston; Jackie Bubis, Sentinel reporter; Dan Bubis; Molly Chilson, Assistant DA; John Decker;
and John Stevens.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Jackie Bubis inquired about the amount of money that the movie crew brought into the County.
Brent Bruser presented the BOCC with a list of questions regarding the County Surveyor
position.

COMMISSIONER ITEMS
Commissioner Kattnig let the audience know that the BOCC had submitted another application
for the Underfunded Courthouse Grant

ATTORNEY ITEMS
None

NEW AND OLD BUSINESS

SENIOR CENTER

John Stevens, with the Custer County Senior Citizens Center, gave the BOCC a progress report
on projects they have been working on. They are trying to get the Senior Center ADA
compliant. He also requested that the board restore the 17% ($680) that was taken out of their
Conservation Trust Fund request for 2016. Commissioner Attebery asked him to submit a
request in writing.
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REPEATER IGA

John Decker, with the Wet Mountain Fire Protection District, requested that the BOCC develop
an IGA for the Verdemont and Deer Mountain repeaters. The IGA would involve the County,
the sheriff’s office, the fire department, EMS, road and bridge, and the school. Assistant
Attorney, Clint Smith, will work on putting together an IGA.

DISTRICT ATTORNEY’S OFFICE

Molly Chilson, Assistant District Attorney, met with the BOCC to give them an update on their
office. She asked the board if they would like for someone to come to a board meeting to give
them regular updates. Commissioner Kattnig stated he thought that sending them updates in
writing would suffice. She also gave the board a handout on marijuana issues they have been
dealing with. She stated that both Park and Fremont counties now have marijuana ordinances.

JUDICIAL ACCESS

Mike Halpin, Deputy Sheriff and Courthouse Security, met with the board to request the funds
to add a door in the courtroom that would provide the court employees and judges with secure
access between the court offices and the judges bench. He would also like to extend the wall
that comes off of the judge’s bench to make the area where court staff and judges sit more
secure. The board asked him to get some figures together.

LETTER OF SUPPORT
The BOCC received a letter from the San Carlos Ranger District asking for a letter of support for
a grant they are applying for that would help them continue working on ATV and motorcycle
trails on public lands.

MOTION by Commissioner Attebery, seconded by Commissioner Kattnig, to write a letter of
support for the San Carlos Ranger District OHV Trails Grant 2017. Motion carried

unanimously.

MOTION by Commissioner Attebery, seconded by Commissioner Kattnig, to pay the bills as
presented for the month of September 2016. Motion carried unanimously.

County payroll and accounts payable were:

County General $197,313.40
Road & Bridge S 77,583.66
Emergency Services S 18,346.69
Human Services S 37,628.30
Self Insurance S 909.00
Capital Improvement S 54,408.04
Airport S 7,623.83
Tourism S_3,049.00
TOTAL $396,861.92

Having no further business, Commissioner Attebery adjourned the meeting at 10:23 AM.
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BOCC Chairman, Lynn E. Attebery Attest:
County Clerk & Recorder, Kelley S. Camper
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